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HARMONY

Presidents note

Dear Friends in Rotary  

We had an eventful and busy month with the successful implementation of the Governors 
Official Visit, which went off smoothly and was well recieved by the visiting dignitaries. The DG 
Rtn. B.L. Nagendra Prasad expressed satisfaction at the progress of the Club. 

We immediately after had to start with the Survey program for the DULT project which has 
been hectic. I  would like to thank our Rotarian and Rotoract volunteers who did wonderful 
work in this regard.

Second wave of Co-vid seems to be here. I request all Rotarians to take the vaccine at the first 
opportunity and stay safe.

God bless.

- Rtn. Bharath Asuri

Club Assembly + Mock GOV 6th February, 2021

To prepare for the DG official visit, a mock GOV was held at the RMV club and on Zoom as our 
first hybrid meeting. An overall review of our club’s activities were presented. AG Rtn. Shankar 
B. was present to witness the Mock GoV and helped guide us. 



Meetings in February 2021



Governor’s Official Visit 12th February, 2021

The annual District Governor’s official visit, held at the DG’s office, went off successfully. 
Secretary Hedge gave a wonderful summary of our club’s performance which was heartily 
praised by the DG. For excellence in Vocational Service, Prof. N.J. Rao, faculty at IISC, Alopa 
Gupa, special educator and Ms. Sunita V.P., medical pathologist, were facilitated.

President Bharath announced a unique initiative, ‘The Endowment Fund’. Donors can specify 
the type of project for which the money should be used, for eg. health, education, environ-
ment etc. The money will be kept in a FD with the Welfare Foundation and each year, donors 
will be recognized at the GOV. 
Rtn. Sundar Prakash and President Bharath donated 3 lakhs each. 
Rtn. Surendra Singhviji consented to upgrade to Major donor. 
Rtn. Mahadev Dambal gave a cheque of Rs. 1 lakh to the DG for the End Polio Fund. 

We also welcomed a new member, Rtn. Vidyavathi Sagar, with the classification of an  Ex-Se-
nior Scientist ISRO and now COO of iAsiaNewsMusic, to our club. 
It was also our Chater Day and that was celebrated post the formal function. 



Jt. Meeting - Swaabhiman program 27th February, 2021

We had a joint speaker meeting with RB Platinum City, RB Rajmahal Vilas and RB E-Club, as 
part of the Swaabhiman program on 2 topics: 

1) Fears and doubts on Covid Vaccine.  Rtn Dr. Venkatasubramaniam gave a comprehensive 
and informative talk about the types of Covid vaccine available, how they were made, who all 
are eligible to take the vaccine and contraindications for the same. 

2) Demonstration of “Yoga for Seniors”  Smt. Shama Arun, yoga proponent demonstrated sim-
ple yoga asanas that can be performed by senior citizens by simply sitting on a chair.

19th February, 2021

SuMA Household Survey Orientation for Rotarians and representatives of RWAs
DULT representative Ms. Bhavana, and civic activists gave a presentation on DULT-SuMA 
project, our signature project for the year. Rashmi Swamy gave us a demo on filling out the 
survey form that aims to get an idea of commuting patterns of residents.

The same Orientation had also been held for Rotaractors on the 16th of Feb. 

SuMA Household Survey Orientation



SERVICE ACTIVITIES

Our club donated 5000/- to Rotary Club of Bangalore South’s Animal Welfare project.

On 6th Feb, a joint community service project was held with Centennial club. Community 
Service Director Rtn Ravi Arora , President Bharath and other members of the club donated 
water filters and provisions to the needy.

Water Filter donation 6th February, 2021

Animal Welfare 13th February, 2021

OTHER ACTIVITIES

During the Rotary Day celebration on Feb 23rd, our District 3190 highlighted our club’s Covid 
Dry Ration Distribution in the Containment Zone Geddalahalli.



On 20th Feb, the Rotary Fellowship of Wildlifers for Conservation, went on a bird watching trip 
to Koira lake, our club’s flagship project and spotted many birds. The event was also covered 
by the local newspaper, Prajwani. 

Bird Watching at Koira

SERVICE ABOVE SELF

The GoV was a grand success, as the DG praised several contributions made by our club. And 
as we slowly move towards normalcy, we hope that many more Rotarians will come forward 
and bring more accolades to our club.

Stay safe and healthy!
- Rtn. Deepa Padmanaban

Bulletin Editor

From the Editors Desk

We wish and hope all the Rotarians who had Birthdays and Wedding Anniversaries in the 
month of February had a special day. 

1st - Rtn. Arvind Chanchani’s Wedding Anniversary
2nd - Rtn. Lakshmi & Dr. Dev Prakash’s Wedding Anniversary
8th - Rtn. Anju & Thomas’ Wedding Anniversary
10th- Rtn. Rtr. Akshatha Sukumaran’s Birthday
11th - Rtn. Mahadev Dambal’s Wedding Anniversary
14th - Rtn. Mohan Rao’s Birthday
18th - Rtn. Anil Sharma & Veena’s Wedding Anniversary
21st - Rtn. Deepa Padmanaban & Jagan’s Anniversary
22nd- Rtn. Surendra Singhvi’s Wedding Anniversary
23rd - Rtn. Madhusudhan Sridhar’s Birthday
25th - Rtn. Vinod Singh’s Wedding Anniversary

Birthdays & Wedding Anniversaries in February


